
St. John the Baptist April HSA Meeting Minutes 
In person/Zoom Meeting 

 
Date:  April 27th, 2021 
Time:  6:30pm 
 
Present: Principal Jonna Johnson, Cathie McAuley, Amy Fontaine, Maria Lavarnway and Michelle Zieleski in 
person. 10 participated on ZOOM call including Jessica Nuhn. 
 
Opening Prayer: Cathy McAuley 
 

Old/New Business-  
President’s Report: Cathie McAuley 
-Baskets and Blooms - This weekend we have the Plant Sale and Basket Raffle.  Plants that were 
preordered can be picked up after all masses this weekend. There will also be plants available for purchase. 
We are in need of volunteers all weekend.  This is a great service opportunity for our 7th and 8th grade class.  
The Basket Raffle will be Friday 3-7, Saturday 1-5, and Sunday 11-3. 
-Sweepstakes – The drawing will be held May 22nd.  Five tickets per family are being sent home this week.  
Please return any unsold tickets.  If you need more tickets please contact Cathy or the school office.  For 
every ticket sold you earn 1 service hour. 
-HSA Officer Positions – If you are interested or know of someone please contact one of the current 
officers or the office. Voting will be on May 25th.  The positions open are: treasurer, president and vice 
president. WE NEED YOU!! 
-Field Days – Will be on June 18th.  We are in need of volunteers.  All Covid 19 precautions will be taken. 
-Thank You - A big thank you to all who helped or participated with the following events: Fish Fry, Easter 
Candy Sale and Plant Sale. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Jessica Nuhn 
-Opening balance is $29,728.31 as of March 24th.  Total deposits $909.90.  Total checks written $2,295.81.  
Balance in account as of April 24rd is $28,342.40. Minus $2735.79 in approved appropriated funds, gives a 
total operating balance of $5,606.61. 
  
Vice President’s Report: Katleen Dethier 
-Did not attend 
 
Secretary’s Report: Amy Fontaine 
-You can find all minutes from HSA meetings on the private Facebook page and also the school’s website. 
 
Principal Report: Principal Jonna Johnson 
-School Board – There will be a couple of openings.  If you know someone in the community or school 
please contact office. 
-Thank you to all who have been participating in the fundraisers and volunteering your time. 
-BFF – Will be sent home tomorrow.  Please read through all the important information. The May calendar 
has a date change.  May 14th will now be a day off.  Teachers will be correcting ELA tests and continued 
learning.  Note that in June our last day was scheduled for June 23rd.  It will now be June 18th.  Teachers in 
grades PreK, Kindergarten and 8th will be reaching out about graduation info. 
-Summer Camps – We will be offering a Math Camp.  Our teachers are in training for right now. Camp is 
geared to help all grade levels.  Cost is $200 for 8 sessions.  The sessions will run from 9am to 12. LE3 will 
also be offering a summer camp.  You don’t have to commit to a certain number of days.  They have a lot of 
fun activities planned.  Check out the school website for more info.  Vacation Bible School will also be 
happening.  More info to follow. 



-Tuition Agreements/Scholarships – Will be sent out soon.  Fees will be due a little sooner than usual this 
year, so we can see a real number of kids coming back next year.  Please fill out scholarship forms.  All the 
info you need can be found on the school’s website or in the BFF.  
-Covid Update – Erie County Health Department has adopted guidance from New York State.  Most of the 
guidelines will not change what is already happening in the school.  All students and staff will be required to 
wear face masks all the time other than when eating.  Please write your representatives and tell them your 
thoughts on the new guidelines. 
-8th Grade Calendars are still available for $15.  Please contact office if you would like one.  They would 
make a great Mother’s Day gift. 
-Basket Raffle – Michelle Zieleski 
Thank you to all who have made donations.  We are still accepting baskets.  It is not too late.  It runs this 
Friday to Sunday.  Please spread the word through your social media networks.  We are also in need of 
volunteers.  Can sign up using link in BFF.  Or contacting Michelle or Cathie. 
  
Closing Prayer – Cathie McAuley 
 

  
“We Are the St. John’s Family” 

 
Next meeting date May 25th @6:30 

  


